
 

KILMASHOGUE GOLF CLUB 
 

Dear Members, 
 

We hope you are all healthy and well, and for some, enjoying the recent good 
weather and a return to golf at Kilmashogue. Next week we anticipate the further 
‘Phase 2’ easing of the recent Covid19 ‘lock down’ restrictions which will see most of 
our members finally return to golf. Additionally, we have taken in over 30 new 
members in the last 8 weeks and Kilmashogue is therefore delighted to welcome 
both our returning and new players to the club.  
 
The Committee wanted to share some further information and arrangements we are 
making for the coming weeks; as you will appreciate, we are still several steps away 
from being able to say we are resuming business as usual at the club. However, that 
said, all seems to be running well at present and we are excited to see the new 
guidelines and the progress being made within our golf community.   
 
Published Phase 2 government guidance from the Golf Unions is available for you to 
read and review on the Golfnet.ie website and, as always, we would encourage you 
to read these instructions in full. We have set out below some of the main changes 
and how these will initially be applied at the club in the coming weeks. Things are 
moving quickly, and you should expect to see more communications through June.   
 

In all circumstances the current regulations and guidance on social distancing 

remain in place. Unless specifically revised below, Phase 1 protocols remain in 

place at Kilmashogue Golf Club. 

 

Phase 2 Re-Opening at Kilmashogue Golf Club 

a. 8th June 2020, members may travel from within a 20km radius to play 
golf 
 

b. Internal club competition golf is allowed from 8th June, and it is our 
intention to restore competition golf at the earliest possible time. In 
order for that to happen, there are a significant number of 
arrangements which need to be made and these are already in 
progress  

 
i. For now, and from 8th June, Kilmashogue will continue social 

golf at 15 min interval tee times. Members will be notified of 
further changes and updates to golfing formats over the coming 
weeks 

ii. The committee are currently working through arrangements to 
re-open and facilitate competition golf, all be it on a restricted 
basis. Expect initially nine-hole, non-qualifying competitions and 
golf formats which require minimal scoring, ‘no counting’ or the 
exchange of score cards 



iii. Appropriate arrangements for future competition scoring and the 
collection of results is being reviewed  

iv. Tee time adjustments, 2, 3, 4 ball options are being considered 
and will be balanced as we assess the full volume of members 
playing the course in the coming week or so 

v. The Committee is also working on revising the summer calendar 
to re-establish some of the major competitions, medals and 
normalise our competitions for July  
   

c. Whilst Union guidelines will now allow members to bring guests to the 
course, Kilmashogue has taken a decision to restrict this practice for 
the month of June, whilst players are returning to the club and tee 
times remain extended. This will ensure we facilitate appropriate 
course time for all of our members  
 

d. At present the club house is closed until 29th June, although 
discussions are underway to review this position and establish whether 
this arrangement can be brought forward 

 
e. Work is also underway to update and upgrade Handicap Master and 

facilitate our new members transferring from other clubs. Please also 
see ‘new’ handicap guidance note in BRS @ 5th June 

 
f. Additional work has re-started on the course, and we are expecting to 

see it return to a regular playing condition through the summer 
 

Your Reminders 

o All golf on the course must continue to be booked through BRS  
o Practice facilities will remain closed during June 
o Reminder of the gate code: 1 9 7 4 
o Ensure you have read and are familiar with Phase 1 Protocols issued 

15th May in BRS 

 

We are keen to ensure that all our members have an enjoyable golfing experience at 

the club, mindful of the current environment and the ongoing health and safety 

requirements that remain with us. We are attempting to facilitate the full membership 

in our arrangements and continue to work with the college each step of the way.  

Whilst we are not fully positioned to open-up all Phase 2 arrangements on June 8th, 

the club is committed to continuing to review and action all that is manageable as we 

move through the coming weeks. 

 

Yours in golf, KGC Committee       
 

Appendix – Golf Unions Phase 2 re-opening guidelines, updated June 1st (please read) 

https://www.golfnet.ie/news/golfnet/4681/Protocol-for-phase-2-in-republic-of-

ireland?utm_source=Circulator&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Golf%20Prepares%20to%20Progress%20t

o%20Phase%202%20of%20Reopening 

https://www.golfnet.ie/news/golfnet/4681/Protocol-for-phase-2-in-republic-of-ireland?utm_source=Circulator&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Golf%20Prepares%20to%20Progress%20to%20Phase%202%20of%20Reopening
https://www.golfnet.ie/news/golfnet/4681/Protocol-for-phase-2-in-republic-of-ireland?utm_source=Circulator&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Golf%20Prepares%20to%20Progress%20to%20Phase%202%20of%20Reopening
https://www.golfnet.ie/news/golfnet/4681/Protocol-for-phase-2-in-republic-of-ireland?utm_source=Circulator&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Golf%20Prepares%20to%20Progress%20to%20Phase%202%20of%20Reopening

